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SOCIETY OF CONSTRUCTION & QUANTITY SURVEYORS





Minutes of Council held on Tuesday 4th December 2018 at RICS Edinburgh, 3rd Floor, 125 Princes Street, Edinburgh, EH2 4AD at 10.30am.
	
	

	Attendance: Present – William Gwynne President, Alan Stokes
                      (by phone), John Fergie (by skype), Jonathan 


Bemrose (by skype), Alan Forsyth

	

	
	

	1. 
Apologies for Absence

Alan Sansom, Richard Bell
	

	
	

	2. 
Meeting held on 18th September 2018
        
The Notes were accepted as a true record.
	

	
	

	3. 
Matters arising from the Meeting

None.
	

	
	

	4. 
Reports
	

	
	

	4.1 
The President


The President advised on the Scottish Region Meeting held 
in Motherwell on 5 October 2018 which included an Open 
Forum discussion on Procurement.  This discussion 
involved both Procurement Officers and QS’s from various 
Councils and there was general agreement that the 
requirements of procurement had not made matters easier. 
The use of Frameworks means that the contractors on 
some Frameworks tend to use their favourite SME’s.  In 
some instances, profit margins are agreed before work 
commences which impacts on the final price. 

In relation to the new Levy in the Construction Industry in 
Scotland the President indicated that his own Council were 
in the process of advertising for two graduate QS’s to 
replace experienced staff who had left.  John Fergie 
advised that he had not been able to find any signs of a 
similar Levy applying in England, but that there were 
various initiatives in relation to employing/encouraging 
apprentices in the Construction Industry active in England.

	

	
	

	4.2    The Honorary Secretary

         No report submitted by Alan Sansom.  
	

	
	

	4.3 
The Honorary Treasurer


The Honorary Treasurers Report, which had been
  
previously circulated to all Members, was discussed in 
detail (Report Attached).  
         The 1 Recommendation in the Report was noted.

John Fergie advised that he had received a letter from Nigel 
Coyle advising on the new services now being offered by 
his firm, Council agreed that these buy-in services were not 
relevant to SCQS.
	John Fergie

	
	

	4.4 
The Chief Executive


The Chief Executive’s Report, which had been previously 
circulated to all Council Members, was discussed in detail

(Report Attached).  The Chief Executive advised that he 
had not had any responses to his e-mail to SCQS Working 
Members regarding nominations for either of the posts of 
President and Vice-President. Council agreed that the CE 
contact Kathryn Ladley to see if she would like to take part 
in the next Council Meeting.
        Council agreed that the Report be noted.


	

	
	

	4.5 
Chairmen/Secretaries/Representatives of: -
	

	
	

	4.5.1
NSR Board

The last Board Meeting was on 30 October 2018 and was
         attended by Jonathan Bemrose and Alan Forsyth.

The Meeting was very positive and the current sales 
position is very encouraging given the new long-term 
agreement with Network Rail.  The NSRM move to the new 
office together with the appointment of new staff has given 
NSRM an apparent new lease of life.


The Board Meetings in 2019 are 30 April in Aylesbury and 
29 October in Manchester.
	

	
	

	4.5.2
Regional Secretaries


The Scottish Region 43 AGM and Meeting No 72 took
         place on 5 October 2018 in Motherwell.
	

	
	

	5. 
Regional Seminars


The Scottish Region organised an Informal Open 
         Forum Discussion on Procurement which took place 
         before the start of the 43 AGM on 5 October 2018 in
         Motherwell and was attended by several Procurement
         Team Officers from various Councils.

It has been agreed that the next Informal Open Forum 
Discussion on a nominated topic would take place at the 
Scottish Region Meeting in Dundee on 21 May 2019.  
	

	
	

	6. 
Website


 Amy Sansom has produced a website analytics tool which 
provides information on the number of monthly/weekly 
website hits on various items and by whom. The CE will e-
mail the recent stats to Council Members and in future 
include this information in his Report.

	Alan Forsyth


	
	

	7.     Future of SCQS

SPACES have elected a new President, Andrew Rowe.

        Following Leslie Morrison’s retiral as a Director of SPACES
        the CE contacted Fiona Fanning of SPACES to establish
        whether there was a new Scottish SPACES rep, but no 
response to his e-mail was received. The SCQS
        It was noted that both Fife Council and North Lanarkshire 
Council had won awards at the recent SPACES awards 
ceremony, the CE will contact the SCQS Members in the 
two Councils to attempt to find a SPACES contact in 
Scotland.

Scottish Region may be able to assist SPACES in Scotland.  
	Alan Forsyth

	  
	

	8. 
Any Other Business

The President advised that Alan Wilson of SELECT was 
now Chair of SBCC.


Future President and Vice President see Item 4.4 of these 
Minutes.


Alan Stokes suggested that the old SCQS catch phrase

“Sharing Knowledge Securing Value” be used on the 
website, the CE to contact Amy Sansom.

	Alan Forsyth



Dates of Next Meetings in 2019 – 5 March, 11 June, 17 September and 3 December 2019.  These Meetings will be held in the RICS Offices in Edinburgh, starting at 10.30am. Telephone and TV conference facilities will be available for all the Meetings. 

President   _______________________________________

Date           _______________________________________
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